CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
JULY 18, 2023

5:50 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes were
presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented.
Greg South seconded the motion and the minutes were approved. David Ivey abstained.

The bills totaling $183,732.37 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. David Ilvey seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment.

The next item on the agenda was Resolution 2023-20. Caleb Pope made the motion to approve
Resolution 2023-20. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried.

The discussion of a convenience fee was the next item. The Council will discuss in more detail at the
next Council Meeting. Alan George with the Major Crimes Unit will reschedule at a later date.

After the Police and Fire reports there was one visitor comment. Chris Brown approached the Council
and told how he had trouble maneuvering his electric wheel chair in certain areas of town. He also
expressed a desire to ride the Public Transportation bus when the wheel chair lift is fixed.

In Council reports, John Lawrence had NO report.
Richard Williams had NO report.

Jubal Feazell had NO report.

Caleb Pope had NO report.

Greg South had NO report.

David lvey had NO report.

Terry Kiser had NO report.

Clerk Hinton told the Council that 50 stop signs were picked up from Traffic Signs on Monday. He also
asked each Councilman to provide a list of street signs that need to be replaced.

In the Mayor’s report he told Council that O’reillys would be having a grand opening this Saturday.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:20 pm.



